
 

 

Medina County Local Emergency Planning Committee 

Meeting Minutes for September 5, 2024 

 

 

LEPC Members 
Mark Albrecht – Industry 
Tom Bartfai – Environmental 
Jim Carter - Fire 
Anthony Dattilo – Industry 
Julio Esis – Industry 
Terry Grice - Law 
Rob Haas – Fire 
Steve Hambley – Elected Official 
Colin Johnson – Health 
 

Brad Karns - Law 
Matt Martin – County Engineer 
Bob Mueller – Community Group 
Stephanie Mueller – First Aid 
Ben Nau – EMA 
Chuck Stiver - EMA 
Anthony Strazzo – Fire 
Alliss Strogin – Community Group 
 

 
Guests 

Greg Bartoe – Prosecutors Office  

 

 

Anthony Dattilo called the meeting to order at 0831. 

 

Motion to approve July Meeting Minutes made by Mark Albrecht, second by Anthony Strazzo approved by all. Terry 

Grice abstained due to not attending the July meeting. 

Motion to approve Hazmat Plan No Change Resolution 2024-18 made by Colin Johnson, Second by Julio Esis. The plan 
was last updated in 2022. This is the second of 3 years allowed for no change resolutions to be submitted. Approved 
by all. 
 
The below hazmat incidents were discussed by the group. 

• 8/18/24 Ridge/Weymouth Hinckley 
o Saddle tank leak due to MVA 

• 8/20/24 9650 Acme Rd. Seville 
o Fuel leak from above ground tank 

• 8/31/24 8700 Lake Rd. Westfield 
o Reaction inside drum at Waste Processing Facility 

• 9/4/24 SR 224 in Homerville.  
o Chemical leaking inside semi-trailer and onto roadway 

 
Upcoming HMEP Grant Funded Training 

• Air Monitoring September 9th, 1800, Westfield FD 

• Confined Space Operations – September Weekends 
 

Once Around 
o Colin Johnson 



 

 

o The Medina County Health Department is getting ready for flu vaccines. COVID numbers are also going 
up, but not drastically. 

o Chuck Stiver 
o All hazard equipment is moved into the new station. There is a team lead meeting tonight to work on 

next year’s budget. The hope is to have an All-Hazards full team meeting in November or December. 
Door access Fob system is installed, all team members will get one. Public safety diver training starts 
next week. 12 students in the class. 

o Steve Hambley 
o The county will be updating the Solid Waste Plan over the next 2 years. We need to do a better job with 

household hazardous waste collection in the county. We are working on selecting a contractor to revise 
the plan. There will be various discussions about the operations of the County’s Processing Facility with 
the contractor. 

 
Motion to Adjourn made by Alliss Strogin, second by Rob Haas at 0900 


